Superintendent’s Report

August 24th, 2015
        I.
    Perceptive School Surveys
If there are no considered changes or suggestions to the format of the perceptive school surveys included in your folders last week, we look at launching these surveys sometime after Labor Day but before the September BOE Meeting.
        II.      Out-of-district meetings
July 27th; OVEC Head Start Policy Council – Shelbyville
July 29th; OVEC - Shelbyville

August 21st; FFA Awards at the State Fair - Louisville
III. Principal’s Meeting Agenda
*See Attached
IV. Program Director’s Meeting
*See Attached
         V.    Advisory Council Agenda
2015-2016 Advisory Council is currently in the process of establishment with the first meeting tentatively scheduled for the last week of September.

        VI.    Project Graduation
The officers have been actively working with Vicki on modified by-laws to equalize prize distribution.  By-laws could be forthcoming Monday evening, but as of Wednesday the 19th, have not gone through the proper approval process in order to be publicized as a part of my report.
        VII.    Athletic Trainer
We now have an Athletic Trainer on board via Baptist East; welcome to Jacob Snider, 2010 graduate of Spencer County High School.
      VIII.     Tax Hearing
Scheduled for Thursday beginning at 6:30 at SCHS.  Because it isn’t part of the general meeting this year, it will be a relatively short agenda with hearing, speakers for and against, and then ultimately action by the board.  With everything I’ve reviewed to date, I will likely be recommending a 3% increase which will cover the mandated expenses passed down from the state level.  This increase will cover the majority of the $414, 695 indicated as mandated expenditures on the “receipts and expenditure” study Vicki prepared for us.
      IX.
        School Safety Report
Attached is a spreadsheet as part of the newly released Safe Schools Report indicating the “frequency of law violations by race for districts” across the state of Kentucky.
      X.
       Architect Presentation

Justin and/or Kenny will be in attendance to present a summary of the meeting held on August 13th that included myself, Mr. Abell, Mr. Rucker, Mr. Oliver, and both Justin and Kenny.  The purpose was to develop a general layout of the interior design prior to launching the school-level committee of stakeholders for specific input, while keeping the BOE abreast of the discussions as the September agenda will include action items focused on officially beginning the construction project.  
